610-692-7171 www.eastgoshen.org

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

EAST GOSHEN TOWNSHIP

CHESTER COUNTY 1580 PAOLI PIKE, WEST CHESTER, PA 19380-6199

December 14, 2018

Dear Property Owner:

The purpose of this letter is to inform you that the East Goshen Township Board of Supervisors will hold a special meeting to discuss a draft Zoning Ordinance under consideration by the Board of Supervisors.

This draft zoning ordinance amendment, titled "Open space development", will amend the existing "Single family open space development" ordinance by providing two additional development options for residential properties which are 20 acres or larger and located within the R-2 zoning district.

These development options will facilitate the preservation of open space, cultural and historic resources, and environmentally sensitive areas. The ordinance includes detailed open space and building design standards for the new dwelling unit types.

The new development options presented for consideration in the draft ordinance are:

- 1. Twins (semi-detached dwelling units) or any combination of twins and singles, with 60% of the lot area dedicated to open space, and a maximum of 1 dwelling unit per acre.
- 2. Triplexes (Townhouses with a maximum of three dwelling units per building) or any combination of triplexes, twins and singles, with 65% of the lot area dedicated to open space, and a maximum of 1 dwelling unit per acre.

You are receiving this letter because your property is located within 1000 feet of one of the properties that could be affected by these recommendations. The Board invites all interested parties to attend the meeting, listen to the presentation, and ask questions.

The Board will hold this special meeting on **Tuesday**, **January 22, 2019 at 7 pm.** The meeting will be held at **East High School, in the Auditorium**, which is located at 450 Ellis Ln., West Chester PA, 19380. The draft zoning ordinance amendment can be found on the "Latest News" section of the Township website; www.eastgoshen.org. Conceptual plans representing these development types are being developed at this time and will be available on the website prior to the meeting.

Board of Supervisor meetings are also available to view live, on the Township YouTube channel. Please call or email me at mgordon@eastgoshen.org if you have any questions, need additional information, or require any special accommodations to participate in the meeting.

Sincerely, Mark A. Gordon Township Zoning Officer

Cc: Township Authority, Boards and Commissions
Mimi Gleason, Manager, West Whiteland Township (Via Email Only)
John Nagle, Manager, East Whiteland Township (Via Email Only)
David Burman, Manager, Willistown Township (Via Email Only)
Casey LaLonde, Manager, West Goshen Township (Via Email Only)

Would you like more information about the latest news in the Township and surrounding area? East Goshen Township and Chester County offer two valuable resources to stay informed about important local issues. East Goshen communicates information by email about all Township news through Constant Contact. To sign up, go to www.eastgoshen.org, and click the "E-notification & Emergency Alert" button on the left side of the homepage. Chester County offers an emergency notification system called ReadyChesco, which notifies residents about public safety emergencies in the area via text, email and cell phone call. Signing up is a great way to keep you and your loved ones informed and safe during emergencies. Visit www.readychesco.org to sign up today!